
Serra Mesa Planning Group 

Post Office Box 23315, San Diego, CA 92193 

Minutes of Serra Mesa Planning Group Regular Meeting 

City View Church Chapel, 8404 Phyllis PlaceSerra Mesa-Kearny Mesa Library 

Community Room 9005 Aero Drive 
 

Thursday, December 17, 2015 

 

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by Cindy Moore (Chair) at 7:00 pm. 

 

Members Present: Bob Crider (Secretary), David Dalton, Denise Davidson, Rochelle 

Freeman-Zuniga, Cindy Moore (Chair) and Nick Romero.  Barbara Ryan arrived at 7:15.     

 

Approval of Minutes 

Motion to approve made by Nick Romero and seconded by David Dalton. Vote: 6-0-0 

 

Community Forum/Announcements 

Tony Guerra from Sharp Healthcare discussed the elimination of parking spaces near the 

Hospital and steps being taken to accommodate employees because of the loss of spaces 

 

Representatives 

No Representatives attended. However Cindy Moore read a report emailed by Cassandra 

Wienlein-representative from Councilmember Scott Sherman’s office. 

 

Information and Action Items 

SMPG Board Elections (four openings)-After introducing himself, Adam Gardner was 

elected to the SMPG board. Motion to elect make by David Dalton and seconded by 

Rochelle Freeman-Zuniga.  Vote 6-0-0.  

 

Citygate Report on Fire Station Funding-San Diego City Council President Pro Tem 

Marti Emerald discussed the Citygate report’s finding that the San Diego City Fire 

Department needs to build more fire stations in order to decrease response time. 

Presentations were made by Marti Emerald, Deputy Chief Steve Wright and Alan 

Arrollado, San Diego City Fire Fighters Local 145 President.  Included in the 

presentation was a discussion about building a new fire station located on city-owned 

property at the end of Encino Avenue.   Nick Romero made the motion to approve the 

program as presented with the exception that the Serra Mesa site be presented to the Serra 

Mesa Planning Group before being approved by the city. Motion seconded by Rochelle 

Freeman-Zuniga. Vote: 7-0-0.      

 

Serra Mesa-Kearny Mesa Library Solar Project-James Chen and Bryan Olson, both 

from the Environmental Services Department of the City of San Diego-gave a 

presentation on the plans to install solar panels in the library’s parking lot.  

 

Chair’s Report-No Report 

 

Vice Chair’s Report-Not Present 



 

 

Community Planners Committee Report- Bob Crider reported on recommendations by 

the CPC for the Land Development Code update.  Because of the large number of issues 

voted on by the CPC Bob recommended that interested parties email a request for the 

matrix of recommendations that was prepared by the CPC.  

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:50 pm.  

 


